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October 2019
Dear Parents and Carers

HSA AGM
On Wednesday 9th October, the Home School Association (HSA) held their Annual General Meeting.  The meeting was attended by a very small number of people and it became apparent that within the next 12 months the HSA may have to fold if more individuals are not able to join the committee.  Whilst we appreciate that families are very busy, without the vital funds that the HSA raise every year we wouldn’t be able to provide the children with amazing facilities and equipment to use.

In the last 12 months, they have donated £12,683 to the school.  This subsidised the cost of the 50th Anniversary celebrations to the Festival Theatre and paid for all the children to receive anniversary book bags and commemorative cupcakes.  In the summer term the swimming pool heater failed and the HSA supplied a new one allowing children in Years 4-6 to swim for an additional three weeks during September.  During the summer holiday they paid for the installation a new all-weather path down to our newly refurbished and expanded eco-pond to allow it to be used all year round by children from Southway and The Gattons.

Through their tireless work and the support of families at events and volunteering, we have been able to provide your children with the following completed projects:
	Adventure Playground
	£15,000
	Bird Hide
	£ 7,300

	Boardwalk
	£ 6,700
	Story Telling Garden
	£ 2,600

	Sensory Garden
	£13,700
	Climbing wall with mural
	£ 2,400

	50th Anniversary celebrations
	£ 4,785
	Topic specific books
	£ 1,000

	Swimming pool heater
	£ 5,427
	All-weather path
	£ 2,542

	
	Total
	£61,454
	


Your children benefit from cake and ice-lolly sales, school discos in the Autumn and Summer terms and the Year 6 leavers’ disco.  The whole school community comes together for the Advent and Summer Fayres.  The HSA have been successful in securing grants to support their own fundraising events in order to enhance our outdoor learning environment.

We would very much like families to continue to support the HSA and if you would like to know more 
about joining the committee or volunteering for an event, even if only for one hour, please contact the school office or email hsa@southwayjunior.co.uk
Yours sincerely
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Mr P Newbold

Headteacher

Learning and achieving together    
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